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African American Parent Advisory Council (AAPAC) 

Meeting 

Wednesday November 7, 2018 

Murrieta Valley USD – District Support Center 

(41870 McAlby Court Murrieta, CA 92562) 

6:00pm Dinner 

(Computers will be provided for parents to complete the survey previously emailed) 

6:30pm Meeting 

Agenda and Notes 

Introductions – Mrs. Erika Bennett stated that the computers were available for parents 

who still need to complete the survey. Mrs. Bennett introduced all district administration. 

Mrs. Bennett introduced 2 co-advisors: Mrs. Marguerite Rucker and Ms. Raquel Anthony. 

MVUSD Student Discipline/Attendance/Graduation Data 2017-2018 Part 

2 – Mr. Howard Dimler shared the 2 nd part of discipline data that was requested by 

parents at the last meeting. Out of 1200 African American students, there were a total of 

39 suspensions. The alcohol/drug suspensions increased significantly last year. We look at 

this data very closely and the incidents to ensure that the suspensions are appropriate. 

MVUSD Safety – Mr. Dale Velk is sharing the safety presentation that has been district 

and community wide. There were 50 people killed in the US in school shootings last year. 

Parents shared the bus system is not working at this time so Mr. Felk is going to follow up 

with transportation. One parent shared that the bus is not showing up to pick up the 

students and it has happened several times in the last month. Mr. Velk is going to follow 

up with her at the conclusion of the meeting. One parent shared that suicide prevention is 

necessary at the elementary level for teachers. Mr. Velk will share with the elementary 

counselors so they follow the protocol and there is a crisis team at each elementary school. 

One parent brought up cameras focused on the outside of the school to monitor possible 

predators, etc. At elementary school, her daughter is left at the end of the day in the Seed 

Program and the gates are open and someone could walk on campus after the school day. 

There is a concern that a person can walk through the gate and enter the classroom. A 

parent is concerned that the gates are not open in the morning so students can sit on 

campus before school begins, but they are left out front sitting in front of the gate. 

MVUSD CAASPP Results – Mrs. Faythe Mutchnick went over the steps to access 

CAASPP results on the CAASPP website. 

LCAP Parent Survey Feedback - Mrs. Mary Walters shared the draft 

communication and areas. She also shared that the LCAP survey will be coming out at the 

end of January. 

Q and A 

Next Meeting – February 7th 



 
 


